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Senate establishes committee on discrimination

By KATHY WESTMAN

At the May 7. 1974 meeting of the
Senate the following motion was
put forward and carried: "“That a
sub-committee of the Student
Services Committee be established
and given the responsibility of
evaluating any complaints, in-
volving discrimnation of an
academic, disciplinary, or social
nature.”

This committee was established
by the Senate in response to
concerns raised by the Black
Student Association in April 1974.

The composition of the committee
is - a chairman who is also
chairman of the Student Services
Committee;two faculty members -
the Dean of Students (Dean
Thompson) and the Director of
Counselling (Ken Fuller) and three
students nominated by the SRC -
Afam Ogbechie, Tim Nicolas and
Kathy Westman.

In a recent interview with Dean
Thompson, he stated that there
were four main functions for the
committee to concentrate on, these
being:

1) the welfare function - covering
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counselling; job placement (full
time, part-time and summer); as
well as the health centre.

2) the control function - including

admissions, personal records or,

marks accomodations and disici-
pline. L

3) the activity function -
encompassing the SRC, Senate,
student groups, Student Publica-
tions (CHSR and The Brunswick-
an), as well as sports and other

Committee to meet

on SRC honoraria

By DERWIN GOWAN

The Student Representative
Council committee struck to
propose guidelines for the award-
ing of the $100 SRC honourarium
will meet this weekend, according
to Chairman Gordon Kennedy.
Kennedy also said that he has
already talked to cther committee
members. The other members are
Post Graduate Representative
Hugh Whalen, Student Senator
Warren McKenzie, and SRC
Vice-President Gary Stairs. *

The purpose of the committee is
to propose criteria to be followed
when awardin 9-the honourarium.
They are to report back to council.

Kennedy he expects 80 per cent
of the criteria will be rigid
requirements and 20 per cent will
be in the form of a ‘‘judgement
call” on the part of

councillors.

He also said that if councillors
are not unanomous in their

conclusions, a majority and
minority report will be released.

in Toronto and

fellow -

extra-curricular activities.

4) the teaching function - such as
informal lectures and classes
(non-credit), communications
ideas, orientation, foreign students
program, remedial clinics, as well
as other educational services.

The committee has agreed that
complaints are to be made through
the Dean,of Students. Thompson
said he would make time available
to see students who have a
problem.

He also added that it is important
to determine whether the incident
is one of real discrimination or
whether it is a misunderstanding.
He said he would like to arrange

Subtowne robbed

By DERWIN GOWAN

Subtowne was broken into just

before the Christmas holidays and
the petty cash was stolen.
_ However, the Subtowne manager
claimed there was no story for The
Brunswickan as the SUB man-
agement does not want these
robberies publicized. He said the
reason for this was that it would
lead people to doubt the SUR’s
security procedures.

He added that there have been a
lot of robberies in the Sub that
people do not hear about:

Dishwasher hinders
CHSR’s reception?

By DERWIN GOWAN

«Terrible’’ is how CHSR Station
Director Dave Miller describes the
station’s reception at MecLeod
House. However, he said it was not
their fault. ‘‘Apparently, the
university is broadcasting illegally
on our frequency with a dish-
washer or something,” he said. He
explained that there is an electric
motor somewhere in the building
interfering with the station’s
signal. CHSR staff is going to
spend most of this weekend trying
to find the offendine machine.
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meetings between the student and
the person directly involved with
himself as mediator to see if things
could be cleaned up before they get
too complicated.

He added that he had a great

concern for “human rights and

dignity”. If you feel that you are
being discriminated against or
aren’t sure whether it is
discrimination talk to Dean
Thompson or at least one of the
students on the committee who will
act as a liaison between you and
' the Dean of Students.

Will we pay more than "74?

By PAT POTTER

Hopes are raised that there will
be no increase in fees in the coming
year. U.N.B. Comptroller S.S.
Mullin said he is unable to
comment on possible increases
because they must be approved
during the Board of Governors
meeting, to take place March of
this year.

With cost of living increases
Comptroller Mullin personally
believes that a resulting increase
in residence fees is evident but not
positively in the making.

In previous years government
grants were based on student
enrolment and faculty. Larger
amounts were awarded per

Doctorate student than per
Masters student. Similaly, slightly
larger amounts were awarded per
engineering student than per arts
student begause of necessary
equipment expenses. Provincial
grants will now consist of a basic
grant awarded without reference
to enrolment, accompanied by a
smaller grant which is affected by
enrolment, as in.years previous.

By' the_ end_ of this month, the
university will know the minimum
basic grant that it will received.

Since residence fees are the only
other source of revenue for the
residences, it is more than
probable that fees will be raised for
the 30 percent of students involved.

Students using Clinic

By A.J. HENNESSEY

A controversial question about
clinics is whether or not students
use the Health Clinic on campus or
the outpatients downtown. One
staff member of the UNB Health
Centre said that a few still use the
outpatients downtown but the
majority of the students patronize
the clinic on campus.

The reason given that students
do not use the Health Clinic is: they
are unaware of the services it has
to offer. It is felt that the students
should know about the clinic and
feel free to come in and talk over
any of their problems. If it is
information they would like to
have, the clinic will obtain it
elsewhere if they do not have it.

Appointments are not necessary
n- cases of an emergency or

something that needs immediate
medical attention. If you wish to
have a checkup, a complete
physical, or a doctor’s attention, it
is best to make an appointment to
avoid a wait.

There is emergency equipment
for such cases available. Stitching
can be done but is sometimes sent
to the outpatients, as the Health
Centre works in conjunction with
the Family Clinic. There are 2

doctors, Or. Tingley, full time; Dr.

Dorcus, part time.

Hours for the months of January
& February:

3 mornings: Monday, Wednes-

day, Thursday.

3 afternoons: Tuesday, Thurs-

day, Friday.

2 evenings: Monday, Wednesday
The Health Centre is located on
the second floor at the back part of

Tibbits Hall.

Camera Club to meet

Yes Emily, there is a U.N.B.
Camera Club. A meeting is
planned for 7:30 p.m. January-16 in
room 26 in the SUB. Meetings are
open to all interested people in the
“university community”’.

Roger Smith, the biology
photographic specialist will give a
talk on Macrophotography, the
world of close-up photography.

The upcoming Annual Print and
Slide Compétition will also be
discussed. Hopefully in the near
future, there will be a bombard-
ment of details about it on posters
in front of you. Here are some of
the specifics The Annual Print
and Slide Competition will be on
display in the studio of Memorial
Hall February 9 to 16. Anybody
who defines him or herself as a
member of the university com-
munity may enter.

There will be an entry fee of $2.00
per four photographs. The money
will be returned to the populace in

the form of monetary prizes. Each
entry must be identified with a title
(or untitle) and the owner’s name.

It is requested that all prints be
mounted on cardboard. (Come to
the meeting and perhaps ar-
rangements can be made). Last
day for entries will be Thursday
February 6 at 5:00 p.m. Now you
can look for a poster to find out
where.
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